" CITY OF ISLETON e

916-777-7770

MEETING DATE: March 11, 2025
AGENDA ITEM: 9. Fire Department Update
FROM: Michael Mimiaga
RE: Fire Chief Report

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

Update on Fire Department operations:

-City and Fire Department are now authorized to conduct drivers license monitoring and
inquiries through the DMV Employer Pull Notice system. This system allows us to maintain
compliance and ensure qualified drivers are operating city and fire department vehicles at all
times.

-During the course of the sale of the 2023 Chevrolet Silverado command vehicle, our need for
PPE was identified and we were able to secure 9 sets of structural turnout PPE from the City of
Jackson.

-Acquired 2000 Chevy Silverado during the course of the sale of the command vehicle from
the City of Jackson. Vehicle is equipped with lights and siren and will be utilized as quick
response vehicle equipped with basic life support supplies. Vehicle will enter service within
the next few weeks.

-3 new volunteers have joined the fire department roster with a mix of experience. Avery
Cambria joins us as a certified EMT. Sarah Cowan has returned to the department with 8 years
of firefighting experience, and Otilio Patino joins us with no firefighting experience but has
already jumped right into training.

FISCAL IMPACT:

There is no fiscal impact related to the DMV Employer Pull System




